Ann Cunningham: Head of Highways & Parking



11 April 2023

Public Consultation

Proposed speed reduction measures on Ferme Park Road

Dear Resident or Business,

Following concerns from the local community about speeding traffic, I am pleased to inform you that as part of our Road Danger Reduction Investment Plan, we are proposing to introduce speed reducing measures on Ferme Park Road. The proposed measures will help to improve road safety and pedestrian accessibility. The key interventions are listed below and illustrated on the plan overleaf.

- Provision of new speed and junction tables along Ferme Park Road
- Replacement of the existing refuge island outside 130/132 with a raised table and a larger pedestrian island
- Replacement of the existing refuge island with a raised zebra crossing outside 69/71
- Replacement of the existing zebra crossing on Ferme Park Road by Mount View Road with a raised zebra crossing and larger island, 10m to the west of its current location
- Replacement of the existing refuge island outside 40/42 with a raised table and a larger pedestrian island
- Replacement of the existing zebra crossing outside the Londis supermarket with a raised zebra crossing
- Relocation of some pavement parking bays (known as "2-wheels up") back on to the road.

The measures will result in the loss of some parking, but are needed to improve visibility, which is often restricted by obstructive parking. We will also be installing double yellow lines (no waiting or loading) on Ferme Park Road at junctions with side roads. Where appropriate the double yellow lines will extend for at least 10 metres.

A larger plan of our proposals can be seen on the current road safety consultations page of our website: www.haringey.gov.uk/road-safety-consultations

This letter marks the start of a public consultation, during which we welcome your views on the proposed measures. Please provide these using the enclosed Freepost feedback card or email your views to us at frontline.consultation@haringey.gov.uk If you have objections; please also give reasons for these so that we can fully understand any issues and concerns.

Please ensure that your response including any objections reaches us as soon as possible and no later than **05 May 2023**.

Thank you for your interest and we look forward to hearing from you.

Yours faithfully,

Ann Cunningham Head of Highways and Parking

> Highways & Parking Level 4, Alexandra House 10 Station Road, Wood Green London, N22 7TR